Unapproved Minutes Emmet County Board of Supervisor Minutes
May 31, 2016
Regular Meeting

Board Room, Courthouse

Present: Tim Schumacher, Chair, 

  Bev Juhl, Vice Chair

  Jeff Quastad

  Al Madden
Absent: John Pluth
Schumacher, Chair, called the meeting to order.   Motion was made by Juhl, seconded by Madden, to approve the minutes from last week’s meeting and also approve them for publication.  All ayes, motion carried.
During public forum, Keith Duitsman, owner of Duitsman Plumbing & Heating, was presented his award of the development agreement with the Grow With Us Campaign for the Estherville and Emmet County areas that were awarded at last week’s meeting that he was unable to attend.  Award was presented by the Board and Lyle Hevern, EIDC Director.
Quastad stated that he had attended a Season Center’s meeting last week.  He stated that the center is trying to get accredited to have psychiatrists work as interns at the center, so the wait to see these professionals would not be so long for the clients.

The Public Hearing set for the JW Farms, Inc., (Eggers) Confinement site at 9:30 a.m. was not held, due to a setback distance requirement that was too close to a cemetery.  This site will not be constructed at the location planned (which was Section 11 of Ellsworth Township) on the original construction permit presented to the Board.  
Russ Lair and other concerned citizens came to the Board to discuss a drainage problem by Cheever Lake in Estherville Township.  He presented to the Board a DNR Management Plan that was originally set up.  The water level is too high and causing damage at this time.  Surface level water is running straight into the lake.  Due to high water level, water is destroying grassy areas, marshy areas etc. The area was basically set up to be a marsh for hunting.  They have contacted the DNR on this problem, with no help.   Quastad stated he feels the man made dam is the problem. The DNR considers this a sovereign lake with a high water mark per Schumacher’s phone call to Bryan Hellyer.  Madden’s suggestion would be to get a drainage attorney because the DNR is making it a legal fight.  Madden stated that the objective here is to get the water level down.  The landowners will meet with the Board again on the 14th of June and the Board will have Bryan Hellyer from the DNR present also at the meeting.
Walter Davis-Oeth, Engineer, visited with the Board about the road project on N52 going on right now.  The project is above his expectations in progress so far.

Schumacher, Chair adjourned the meeting at 10:04 a.m.  
________________________________________

_________________________________________

Colleen Anderson, Assistant to Auditor


Tim Schumacher, Chairman

